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January 31, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed report responds to Proviso 6 in Section 18 of the 2011 Adopted Budget, Ordinance 16984, which directed the Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB) to provide “an analysis and explanation of that analysis of the costs to implement The Spangenberg Project consultant report entitled King County, Washington Public Defender Case-Weighting Study Final Report, dated April 30, 2010.”
The Spangenberg Project consultant report included a series of recommendations related to the provision of public defense, some of which do not have cost implications and are being implemented.  For example, ongoing efforts are being made to increase communication and trust between the contract defense agencies, the Office of Public Defense (OPD), the County Executive, and the County Council. 
Four of the recommendations in the report have significant implementation costs, the primary one being the recommendation to adopt a new public defense payment model using the case weighting system described in the Spangenberg report.  As detailed in the attached report, OPD and PSB estimate that implementing the described case weighting-based payment system while maintaining the current level of public defense service would increase costs $11.3 million, or 34 percent, above the 2011 Adopted Budget for public defense contracts.  Additional costs associated with recommendations to increase support staff levels and develop a new public defense information technology system are also described in the attached report. 
As outlined in the King County Strategic Plan, ensuring the availability of public defenders to those who need them is integral to achieving our goal to support safe communities and accessible justice systems for all.  While the ongoing structural deficit in the General Fund makes it impossible to implement all of the recommendations in the case weighting report at this time, I remain committed to maintaining the quality of King County’s public defense system and welcome your partnership in my efforts. 
If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9727.

Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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